Unit 5 DB
Space Electronics Corporation

The Space Electronics Corporation is a subsidiary of a major firm with sales in excess of $200 million.  The company held substantial positions in commercial and military electronic systems markets; however, profitability and market position have been declining.  About a year ago it became apparent that two Research & Development (R&D) projects were coming up; the stealth bomber and the Star Wars proposal.  These appeared to be the only two major projects coming up in the next few years.  The executive committee was to decide whether or not they should pursue these two projects.  This would involve taking a radically new course of action, going after the prime contract, whereas in the past they had operated as a subcontractor to other primes.

The Executive Committee Meeting

In mid-September, Reade Exton, the president, opened the meeting.  “As you all know, our profitability and market position have been declining.  We have landed only one new proposal during this period, and there is great pressure from headquarters to go after these major projects.  We have all had an opportunity to review a copy of the proposals, and I’ll let Glenn start the discussion.”

Glen Overton, Vice President, Engineering: “About a year ago it became obvious that our engineering activity was going to decline.  The decision was made that a joint effort with marketing would be undertaken and, after a series of meetings, it was decided that our best course of action was to aggressively pursue these two large contracts.”

Olivia Whittier, Vice President, Finance: “Frankly, Glenn, I have reservations about such a major departure from our past policies and by the magnitude of these projects.  I’m worried about the increased overhead and the drain on our current profits.  And I have a gut feeling that our probabilities of getting those contracts is less than you seem to think.”

Ted Byron, Vice President, Marketing: “Although you may estimate that the probability of gaining these new projects is low; the payoff is enough to turn our whole picture around.  These contracts will put us on the map.  My best “guesstimate” is that our chances are closer to 75 percent than 60 percent.  Don’t forget, I have a lot of personal contacts in the government, and while that is no guarantee, it sure doesn’t hurt.”

Paul Brown, Vice President, Industrial Relations: “I agree with Olivia: I have my doubts as to our chances of getting such a large-scale project, and I’m worried about our people.   If we should fail to get these contracts, people could get hurt.  We may have to have layoffs and that is bad business.  I think we have a certain responsibility to the people here.”

Meryl Jenson, Vice President, Manufacturing: “Let’s face it, if we pull these two contracts out of the hat, they will love us at headquarters.  We’ll be superstars!  But on the other hand, we could take a real beating if these projects fizzle out.  I think we have to consider the risk factor and what might happen to the company if we fail. And, like Paul says, a number of our line employees could be at risk.”

Glen Overton: “Listen, there are no guarantees in business.  But don’t think Ted and I have a better feel for our probabilities than people in personnel?  If a downturn were to occur, our company will be hard pressed anyway.  Frankly, I’m not quite as optimistic as Ted here, but I still think our chances are in the 60 percent range.  Even at that it seems like a good risk because even if we only get one of the projects, our company will benefit greatly.  Plus our R&D will stand to gain a lot by being involved in the state of the art.  We’ll be able to attract new talent.”

Meryl Jenson: “One of our past problems was the isolation of R&D from the rest of the organization.  I feel that we should seek to achieve more interdepartmental cooperation.  So I think it is important to get all the differing viewpoints on the table.”

Reade Exton: “I think we have had a good discussion, but now what is our decision?  As you know, there is a lot of pressure from headquarters to go after these projects, but it has to be a group decision.  Frankly, we are between a rock and a hard place.  There will have to be significant expenditure just to pursue these major contracts, and our R&D activity will be almost exclusively devoted to the proposals for about 3 months, and that will include 10-hour days and 7-day work weeks.  There definitely is a degree of risk involved, although the exact odds are hard to predict.  One thing is sure: if we don’t go after the projects, we won’t get them.”

